Council file No. 21-1450
ARTS, PARKS, HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND NEIGHBORHOODS COMMITTEE
REPORT relative to the appointment of Ms. Lisa Salazar as the permanent Executive
Director, Youth Development Department.

Recommendation for Council action:

RESOLVE that the Mayor's appointment of Ms. Lisa Salazar as the permanent
Executive Director, Youth Development Department, is APPROVED and CONFIRMED.

Financial Disclosure Statement: Pending.

Background Check: Pending.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

TIME LIMIT FILE - JANUARY 21, 2022
(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - JANUARY 21, 2022)

Summary:

On January 11, 2022, your Committee considered the November 22, 2021, Mayor’s
letter relative to the appointment of Ms. Lisa Salazar as the permanent Executive
Director for the Youth Development Department. The report attached to the Council file
includes some background on the matter.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the
recommendation reflected above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its
consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

ARTS, PARKS, HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND NEIGHBORHOODS COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
LEE: YES
BONIN: YES
BUSCAINO: YES
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